
Almond-Bancroft school district newsletter 
1336 Elm St                       Phone 715-366-2941 

   Almond, WI  54909        www.abschools.k12.wi.us 

November 2010 

November Dates 
 To Remember 

 

11/5-End of 1st  

    Quarter, Early  

    Release 12:00 PM 

 

11/11-Parent Teacher   

    Conferences  

    4:00-7:30 PM 

      

11/12-Veterans Day 

     Ceremony 1:00 PM 

     West Gym 

 

11/14-Eagle Booster 

     Club Meeting  

     7:00 PM 

 

11/15-Friends Of  

     Music Meeting  

     7:00 PM  

     Band Room 

 

11/16-Parent Teachers 

     Conferences  

     4:00-7:30 PM 

 

11/17-Board Of  

     Education  

     Meeting 6:30 PM 

 

11/24-26-No School  

    Thanksgiving Break 

Capitol ceremony celebrates 2010-11  
Wisconsin Schools of Recognition  

 
MADISON — State Superintendent Tony Evers praised Almond-Bancroft Elementary 
School for being among 153 schools in the state that received Wisconsin School of  
Recognition honors for the 2010-11 school year during a special October 18th ceremony 
at the State Capitol in Madison.  
     Evers welcomed, from left: Jeff Rykal, PreK-12 Principal, Amanda Negro, 1st Grade 
Teacher, and Greg Kehring, 4th Grade Teacher, to the recognition event. To be  
recognized, schools must be among those with the highest poverty rates in the state, have 
met adequate yearly progress goals under federal education law for the past two years, and 
have student achievement on state mathematics and reading assessments that is higher 
than schools with similar poverty levels and grade configurations.  
     “Partnerships among teachers, parents, administrators, school staff members, and the 
community contribute to the academic success of students in schools that receive this 
honor,” Evers said.  
     “The Almond-Bancroft School District is extremely proud of the hard work by the 
staff, students, and community that made this award possible.  It is a testament to the  
dedication by the staff and community to provide the best possible learning opportunities 
for the students of our district,” said Jeff Rykal, PreK-12 Principal for Almond-Bancroft 
School District.  This is the forth consecutive School of Recognition award for the  
Almond-Bancroft Elementary School, and fifth overall award. 

AUSENCIAS 
 

Si su hijo(a) esta ausente usted es  
responsable de llamar la Escuela de  

Almond Bancroft antes de las 9:00 a.m.  
al 715-366-2941 Ext.: 311      

ATTENTION  
 

If your child is absent from school, 
please call the Attendance Office  

at 366-2941 Ext. 108  
before 9:00 a.m. 



Almond-Bancroft FFA and Volleyball’s “Dig for the Cure”  
 

On September 28th, 2010, The Almond-Bancroft FFA and the A-B Volleyball Team worked together to 
raise money for the Susan G. Koman Foundation, through an event called “Dig for the Cure”.  
The event involved the FFA members and volleyball players selling PINK t-shirts with a “Dig for the 
Cure” logo on them.  On the night of the home volleyball game the team sported HOT PINK t-shirts, 

pink socks, and pink ribbons in their hair and on their shoes.  Fans were decked out in their PINK shirts, face 
paint and other pink apparel that night.  The Port-Edwards team also participated with the coaches and fans 
wearing PINK t-shirts and the players wearing pink ribbons.  
The “Dig for the Cure” event helped the FFA and Volleyball Team raise over $500 to be donated from the t-shirt 
sales.  Almond-Bancroft fan, Gary Smith also stepped forward to donate his winnings from the 50/50 raffle 
drawing.  
The FFA would like to thank everyone for their support of the event.  Look for another event during the  
basketball season. They would love to see an even bigger turnout!  

Middle School  September Students of the Month 
             
One student is honored form each grade within the Middle School for 
their overall excellence as a student. These students are selected based 
on their academic achievements and proper behavior in the classroom.  
Achieving excellent performance for September, the Students of the 
Month include the following:  Colton Hintz, Alissa Garcia, and  
Eduardo Banda.   
From the sixth grade we honored Eduardo Banda.  Eduardo is a very 
sincere and kind student. He takes his time to make sure that he does 
everything to the best of his ability, and is a very hard worker.  If he has 
questions, he isn't afraid to ask.  He is always polite and  respectful to 
his classmates, and also listens well in class.  He has and will continue 
to do a great job in Middle School.  From the seventh grade we honored 
Alissa Garcia. Alissa has made great strides in school this year.  She  

always has a smile on her face and positively influences other students around her.  She always participates in 
class and is always willing to ask insightful questions during class discussions.  She is a pleasant and polite 
young lady, and is a joy to have in class.  From the eighth grade we honored Colton Hintz.  Colton is a great 
overall student.  He is a hard worker in class and always participates.  He is a positive role model for others in his 
classes, and takes his education very seriously.  Colton is a pleasure to have in class. 

Thank you for your hard work, Congratulations! 
 

ALMOND-BANCROFT SCHOOLS 

HOMEWORK HOTLINE 
366-2941 

Ext. 298 For Middle School Homework Ext. 299 For High School Homework 



Middle School News 

The following students are the Almond-Bancroft  
Middle School winners of the Wisconsin Land and  
Water Conservation Association's 2010 Poster Contest 
"Conservation Habits = Healthy Habitats":  
1st Place: Nick Figueroa  
2nd Place: (Tie) Bryanna Sherd and Teagan Heck  
Honorable Mentions went to Hailey Wierzba,  
Jennifer Castillo and Natalie Romo  
These students won bird feeders to help them make their 
backyards wildlife friendly.  
 
In addition to the school winners, 17 additional student 
posters were submitted to the Portage County Land  
Conservation Committee for further consideration for 
their contest.   The following students were selected by 

the Wisconsin Land and Water Conservation Association as poster contest winners (In photo R to L). 
4-6 grade- 1st Place: Michaela Wallace, 2nd Place: Jacob Wierzba, 3rd Place: Catherine Schmidt  
7-9 grade- 1st Place: Nicholas Figueroa, 2nd Place: Bryanna Sherd, 3rd Place: Teagan Heck    
Congratulations to these students, Almond-Bancroft made a great showing! 

Congratulations to the following middle school students who achieved the magazine sales goal of 15+ 
magazines sold!  They will participate in a limousine pizza party!  
Congratulations to these students and thanks for your efforts! 

6th Graders:  Josh Cieslewicz, Joey Dorgan, Jacob Wierzba, Catie Schmidt, Colton Stanislawski,  
                           Emma Wallace, Michaela Wallace, Carter Newby, Alexus Williams 
7th Graders:  Joey Crahan, Garett Yonke, Kaitlynn Lehman, Kyle Warzynski, Alissa Williams 
8th Graders:  Ramsey Avery (Our Top Seller), Hailey Wierzba, Jared Ciezlewicz 
Thank you to all the community members, families, and staff members who purchased magazines from 
our middle school magazine sale this year! 

Pennies for Peace 
By: Mrs. Negro 

 

The elementary students have joined hands with tens of thousands of other school children around the world 
for the Pennies for Peace campaign.  The students have collected pennies for a month. The pennies collected 
will help children in Afghanistan and Pakistan.   
 
The Pennies for Peace campaign is a program of Central Asia Institute (CAI), founded by Greg Mortenson,  
author of, Three Cups of Tea. The CAI is a non-profit organization that builds schools in Central Asia for both 
boys and girls where hopefully they can receive a balanced education instead of being influenced to join the 
cause of terrorism in this part of the world.  
  
How can a penny bring peace? It doesn’t buy much in Almond or Bancroft, Wisconsin. But in the villages 
of Pakistan and Afghanistan, it can buy a pencil, start an education, and change a life.  

The students have collected many pennies, we are eager to have the final count.  This is the second year of  
collection and the teachers are very proud of the student contributions.  Thank you to all the       
students, parents, and teachers who have been so supportive and donated all those pennies. 

 



On October 5th Foodservice Operations students toured Malek Family Stewardship  
organic garden in Rosholt.  Paul Huber, garden director, gave students a guided tour of 
the garden where they learned how to grow a variety of different vegetables and fruits 
(over 30 varieties of potatoes), and why organic produce is another option for hungry 
consumers. Also, while in the field students helped harvest “white”carrots. 
 
Later, students traveled to the garden 
warehouse where produce is stored and 
later sorted for delivery to customers in the 
area and other states. Everyone sampled 

freshly picked watermelon and carrots. The group left the warehouse with a 
load of new information, their hunger pains temporarily satisfied, and a sack of 
potatoes, carrots, and assorted squash for use in the foods classroom.   
 
Thank You Malek Family!!! 
 

Family and Consumer Science News 

Safety Cadet News  
By: Mrs. Upton, Safety Coordinator  

S 

At the end of every month I like to choose one Safety Cadet from each of the 5th grade classes that appears to 
have done an exceptional job while on duty as a Safety Cadet.  When I pick these two students, they then  
become the Safety Cadets of the Month.  I usually wait a month or two after the program starts before picking 
the Safety Cadets of the Month until the students are familiar with duty assignments.  
All of the cadets are doing a wonderful job so far, but two students have really stood out recently.  Those two 
students are Bryn Turzinski and Nathan Coon.  They are now October's Safety Cadets of the Month.  When 
these two students try to help the younger ones, they both talk so nice and polite to them.  They have been great 
Safety Cadets!  Congratulations Bryn and Nathan.  Keep up the great job! 

Friends Of Music News  By:  Renie Milanowski, Co-Chair, Friends of Music 

This is Your Brain on Music 
 
“This is Your Brain on Music: The Science of a Human Obsession,” is a new book written by Dan Levitin, a  
former record producer, now director of the Levitin Laboratory for Musical Perception, Cognition and Expertise 
at McGill University, Montreal.  Mr. Levitin believes music is a window into the human soul. We turn on music 
while driving, we listen to music at parties, clubs, and restaurants, we dance to music, shop to music, sing in 
the shower, and attend concerts. Yet the psychological importance of this part of our lives is not commonly  
understood. At universities around the world, scientists are working to understand the cognitive function of  
music. When we listen to music, what happens in our brain? What makes a gifted musical performer? Why do 
we move to music? Why does music affect our emotions? Does music have a biological function? How did we 
become a species that creates, performs, and listens to music? "This is Your Brain on Music" explores these 
questions and provides insight into fascinating research currently being conducted, not only in departments of 
music, but in psychology, neuroscience, medicine, computer science, and linguistics. 
 
We look forward to a year of musical human obsession at Almond-Bancroft and to assisting in the life  
enrichment of our students and community.  Please join us this year as we work to raise funds to support our 
band and choir students.  The next Friends of Music meeting is Monday, November 15, at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Band room.   
 
I would like to thank Mr. Royal Gingery for his past service to our school.  We miss him and wish him well in his 
future endeavors.  We also welcome Miss Schmidt to Almond-Bancroft, and we pledge to her our support and 
encouragement as she leads our children to a knowledge of and appreciation for music. 



LMC News  Karin Mather, LMC Director 

Attention Parents! 

 

Although elementary students have already brought home a letter outlining LMC policies and a list of ways to take good 

care of books, Mrs. Van Ert and I have been seeing too many damaged books this fall. There is an important role that we 

would like you to play. We would appreciate it if you could do the following with your child: 

 

*Have a special and safe place to keep the library books - away from pets, younger siblings, walkways, and food and  

beverage items.  

*Have a suitable bag/backpack available to help protect the books from the elements.  

*Remind your child to have clean hands and to turn the pages from the upper right-hand corner. 

*Use a bookmark to mark the place where you or your child have left off reading. 

*If a book is damaged, PLEASE write a note explaining what happened. Explain to your child that they must tell their 

classroom teacher or bring the damaged book directly to the LMC.  They should not just drop it in the book bin without 

telling anyone - especially if there are wet pages, rips, or a broken binding.  We need to try to repair the book as soon as 
possible! 
*Read the books to your child or listen to them read to you. This is very important. Take an interest in what your child is 

reading.  

*Have a comfortable place to read and a place with good lighting. 

*Discuss the books with your child. Ask "who, what, why, and how" questions. Talk about the pictures. Help your child 

pronounce proper names and uncommon words. 

*Have the books returned no later than the due date; there should be a date due slip located in the book pocket. 

*Encourage your child to be responsible. 

*AND, let your child see you reading at home - whether a newspaper, magazine, or a book. Let's work together to  

promote a love for books and reading!   

 

Even though these book care rules were discussed with all of the elementary classes, we really need your support at 

home.  If, with your help, we are successful, our students will carry the habit of treating books with care throughout their 

school days and beyond. If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me or Mrs. Mickey Van Ert, 

LMC Assistant. 

 

Autumn Donations 

The LMC thanks the following individuals and groups for their gifts to the LMC : The Frank family (Picture books for the 

4K students), Dannielle Manock (Books on the United States, the universe, and Washington, D.C.), Art Pagel (a variety 

of magazines and a map of the National Parks), Mickey Van Ert (holiday decorations for the LMC), Bonnie Dunn (teen 

paperbacks), the Mather family (a book on horses), and the Heck family (fun books for the elementary students such 

as Pokemon, Franny K. Stein, and The Animal Ark series).  Thank you all for thinking of the school LMC! 
 

Reading IS Fun! 

This year's first RIF (Reading is Fundamental) distribution was a great success.  The four year old kindergarten students 

and the rest of the kindergarten students at Bancroft, plus all the Almond elementary students as well as middle school 

students in grades 6-7, received a free book of their choice on October 19th. This event is sponsored by the federal  
government and our local school district. The students were very excited about the book selections.  

  

A special thank you goes to the community members who volunteered to help with RIF : Dorothy Helmrick (retired A-B 

School District Reading Specialist and Elementary Principal), Bev Dachel (mother of Grace Dachel - 3rd grade and Hunter 

Berry - 5th grade), Leslie Burns (mother of Dan - 1st grade and Grant - 4th grade), Rhonda Anderson (mother of 

Derik - 2nd grade, Daren -4th grade, and Devon - 8th grade), and 

Nancy Schulze (mother of three A-B graduates).  We certainly  

appreciated having these kind women take the time to come help with 

RIF!   

  

The next RIF distribution will be 

Tuesday, Nov. 30. If any other 

community members would like 

to volunteer, please contact me. 

The main responsibility is  

recording the titles of the books 

chosen by the students.  Thanks! 



Fall Sports  
Athletic Banquet 

(potluck) 

November 9th, 2010 6:00 PM 
Almond School  

2010-11 Open Gym Hours 
Sunday evenings 7 PM  

in the west gym. 
All ages are welcome! 

Contact Scott Kollock, 335-6631, 
 for more information. 

 

November 

Eagles Athletic 

Events 

Eagle Booster Club News 

11/1-MS Boys BB Home vs  
      Port Edwards 5:30 pm 
11/4-MS Boys BB @ Tri-County  
      5:30 pm 
11/11-MS Boys BB Home vs  
     Rosholt 5:30 pm 
11/15-MS Boys BB @ Wild Rose  
      5:30 pm 
11/18-MS Boys BB @ Amherst  
      5:30 pm 
11/23-HS Girls BB @  
     Adams-Friendship 5:45 pm 
11/29-MS Boys BB @  
       Port Edwards 5:30 pm 
11/30-HS Girls BB @  
    Assumption 5:45 pm 

8th Grade  
Volleyball Team 

 
Back Row (L to R):  
Coach Kasprowicz, 
Megan Burns, Hailey 
Wierzba, Ashley  
Takacs, Teagan 
Heck, Natalie Romo 
Front: Megan Wiczek, 
Hattie Berry, 
Mckenzie Miner, Alex 
Spohn, Meghan  
Menadue 

7th Grade  
Volleyball Team 
 

Back Row (L to R): 
Janessa Cisewski,
Patience Turner,  
Alissa Williams,  
Kaitlynn  Lehman, 
Coach Winn,  
Manager Ella 
Front: Michela  
Wallace, Catie 
Schmidt, Catie  
Methfessel 

The Eagle Booster Club would like to thank all those who purchased raffle tickets for the Packer game on November 7th against the Dallas 
Cowboys, as well as other cash prizes!  The winners were: 
              Packer Tickets:  Joe Wanserski 
              $250 Cash Prize:  Matt Mehne 
              $100 Cash Prize:  Janet Fischer  
We truly appreciate your support!! 
 
              We will be hosting our 2nd annual high school Holiday Basketball Invitational over Christmas break on December 28th and 29th.  
More details will follow in the December newsletter. 
               
              It’s also that time of year when we make plans for the 5th – 8th grade boys and girls basketball traveling teams.  Coaches will be 
sending information home regarding practice times and dates that have been scheduled for tournaments.  We will be hosting 4 of these  
tournaments ourselves, and will need a great deal of help working in the concession stand and selling admission tickets.  Please volunteer 
your time by contacting one of the booster club members OR consider joining our team!   We meet the second Sunday of the month and 
even if you cannot make these meetings, we are always in need of volunteers for the projects we are involved with.  Our annual  
membership is only $3.  So let us know if you are able to help on any level. 
               
Thank You from the Eagle Booster Club! 
 



Back row: Emily Schude, Danielle Dykes, Mandi Crahan, Isabell Wuesten, Datonn Ammel, Jessica Dorgan, Brianna Kawlewski   

Middle row 1: Danielle Dahms, Destiny Dykes, Marissa Warzynski, Kayla Smith, Heather Merila, Rylee Anderson, Coach Bickford, 

Coach Danforth, & Coach Mills, Deziree Warzynski, Kiara Turzinski, Allison Evilsizor-Siem, Payton Hintz, Megan Pray-Genett 

Middle row 2: Abbigail Karpen, Reba Lytle, Alexis Seitz, Meghan Varga, Stephanie Rodriquez, Hannah Lansing, McKenna Heck,  

Angie Iwanski,  Lacey Warzynski  Front Row: Amber Hintz, Carissa Perzinski, Sierra Stucker 

Front: Brett Beigel, Miguel Rodriguez, Taylor Cisewski, Derek Keenlance, Jon Turzinski, Adam Serrani, Colter Stutesman, 
Dillon Deford, Avery Faehling, Joe Beigel  Middle:  Kyle Leonardt, Evan Pagel, Corey Richtmyre, Zach Perzinski, Rabe 
Avery, Lucas Meddaugh, Sam Spohn, Nick Chapa, Cody Leonardt, Jacob Vallery, Coach Bradley  Back:  Coach Menadue, 
Shelby Swan, Garret Warzynski, Russ Carey, Ignacio Velasquez, Jon Pagel, Kevin Buckenberger, Ethan Yonke, AJ Ellie, 
Cody Meddaugh, Michael Hartman, Coach Dernbach 
Not Pictured: Brandon Lehman 

Photos taken by  

Lynn Hintz Photography. 



SINGING BIRTHDAY GRAMS 

A-B High School will deliver singing Happy Birthday Telegrams to your favorite Student/Staff member on their birthday! There are  
packages you may select from: 
Option 1:  ($5.00) Happy Birthday balloon on party stick decorated with ribbons, birthday hat/noisemaker, card, and your choice of a 
chocolate rose or 4 tootsie pops. 
Option 2:  ($10.00) Same as #1, but with addition of A-B stuffed eagle. 
Option 3:  ($15.00) Decorated balloon, hat, noisemaker, card, rose or pops, beads and A-B stocking hat. 
Bonus Extra $1.00–we will include 3 strands of Mardi Gras beads in school colors. 
Bonus Extra $3.00-4x6 Photograph of birthday student on professional photo paper. 
 
Student Name:_____________________________Birthday:_____________________Grade/Teacher:__________ 
 
Special Message:________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__OPTION 1 $5.00__ Rose __ Pops    __OPTION 2 $10.00 __Rose __Pops  OPTION 3 $15.00 __Rose __Pops 
 
__Bonus Extra $1.00  __Bonus Extra $3.00 

Senior Fruit Sale 
 

The Senior class will once 
again be selling fruit for the holidays.  
Included in the sale are half or full 
boxes of oranges or grapefruit, 1 or 2 
layers of apples or pears, large or small 
gift boxes, boxes of mixed fruits and 
single pineapples. 
 
Orders must be made before December 
1st.  Delivery will be December 16th.  
Contact a senior or call Miss Krueger at 
715-366-2941 Ext. 330 if you want to 
order. 
 

The Senior class  
thanks you for your support. 

“Academic Integrity” 

When looking at the opportunities students in America have in regards to education our 
Spanish class was asked to define “academic integrity” and relate it to the saying, 
“Teachers can open doors, but a student is the one who must walk through it.”  Student 
Robbie Scott said, “Teachers can open new doors to opportunities, but only you have the 
power to walk through it and learn to experience what’s on the other side.”  Alexis Seitz 
added that integrity requires a choice.  She said, “You choose to do the right thing in 
school.  You can either choose to come in with the right attitude and learn, or choose not 

to.  My responsibility is to come into class with the right attitude and want to learn.”  Angie Shackleford said she 
should “help others the best that I can, respect myself, and follow my goals.”  Baylee Voss-Plutschack         
concluded, “Academic integrity is your personal responsibility to promote your own success.  To achieve      
success one must achieve goals, set standards, and most importantly be happy.”  Sam Borchardt talked about 
what happens to those who choose to walk away rather than go through the door.  He said, “We have to make 
the case to walk through the door and the people on the other side will only be allowed to look in, but not come 
in.”  Miriam Webster defines “integrity” as “possession of firm principles: the quality of possessing and       
steadfastly adhering to high moral principles or professional standards.”  It’s comforting to know our students in 
the Almond-Bancroft School have learned key aspects to becoming global participants.  
 

-Submitted by Lisa Vann, Spanish Teacher and ELL Coordinator 

The Almond-Bancroft Food Service program greatly appreciates the  
generous donation of two new stainless steel prep tables.  Mr. Jerry  
Dernbach of Cheese Pleasers designed, constructed, and donated the  
tables.  The tables are a needed improvement and have already been put to 
good use in the kitchen.  Thank you Jerry and Lynne Dernbach! 

Thank You, Cheese Pleasers, For Your Donation! 



Almond-Bancroft School District 

ADULT EDUCATION 

COURSES FOR 2010-2011  

     Adult Education classes are back for another year and improving.  Instead of signing up for  

individual classes, you will be able to sign up for a complete course at a discounted rate.  Each 

course meets once a month and you will be able to decide on the topics from month to month.   

Below is the registration form and schedule of all courses.  Registration fees cover supplies,  

facilitator, and light refreshments.  As a reward for your dedication, if you attend all seven 

classes offered, half of your registration fee will be refund!   

      Return the completed registration form to the main office in the Almond-Bancroft School to 

guarantee your seat!  All classes are held in the Almond school.  Please contact Jen Schomer with 

any questions or concerns: 715-366-2941 Ext#101 or 

jschomer@abschools.k12.wi.us  

Interested in teaching one of these classes or a different topic not listed?Interested in teaching one of these classes or a different topic not listed?Interested in teaching one of these classes or a different topic not listed?Interested in teaching one of these classes or a different topic not listed?    
Contact  Jen Schomer 
715-366-2941 Ext# 101 

Money Matters:  
11/3/10, 12/1/10, 1/5/11, 2/2/11, 3/2/11, 4/6/11, and 5/4/11 
(1st Wed. of the month)   Room 314; 7-8 PM; $30.00  
            
Money Matters deals with basic financial responsibilities  Typical 
classes include banking, investing, identity theft, living debt-free, 
and general financial management  

Book Club 
11/4/10, 12/2/10, 1/6/11, 2/3/11, 3/3/11, 4/7/11, and 5/5/11 
(1st Thurs. of the month)  In Library; 7-8 PM 
           
The club will read books from Oprah’s book list.  The first book is Freedom by Jonathon Franzen.  Each 
meeting there will be a group discussion of the reading selection.  Please purchase book on own and read 
the first 100 pages prior to November meeting.  

Crafts & Hobbies 
11/10/10, 12/8/10, 1/12/11, 2/9/11, 3/9/11, 4/13/1, and 5/11/11 (2nd Wed. of the month) 
Room 122; 6-8 PM; $40.00 
    
Express your creativity by participating in a variety of classes such as stamping, card making,       

scrapbooking, basic sewing, quilting, and many more.  The possibilities are endless.  



Almond-Bancroft School District 

ADULT EDUCATION 

COURSES FOR 2010-2011  

Culinary Arts 
11/17/10, 12/15/10, 1/19/11, 2/16/11, 3/16/11, 4/20/11 and 5/18/11 
(3rd Wed. of the month)  Room 319; 6-8 PM; $60.00 
 
Participate in a variety of cooking classes ranging from healthy cooking, 30-minute meals, and food 
from around the world. 

Technology 
11/1/10, 12/16/10, 1/20/11, 2/17/11, 3/17/11, 4/21/11 and 5/19/11 
(3rd Thurs. of the month) Room 316; 5:30-6:30 PM; $30.00 
 
The Technology course has endless possibilities and is perfect for the technology challenged  
individual.  Topics include Keyboarding, Intro to Computers, How to buy a computer, Using ebay, 
and many more. 

Family Wellness 
11/24/10, 12/22/10, 1/26/11, 2/23/11, 3/23/11, 4/27/11, and 5/25/11 
(4th Wed. of the month)  Room 312; 6:30-7:30 PM; $30.00 
 
The Family Wellness course answers the tough questions and concerns of parenting and being in a 
family.  Raising children is not easy and this course is designed to provide you resources and tools 
to support the challenges of parenting. 

Return the completed registration form to the main office to guarantee your seat!   Please 

make checks payable to Almond Bancroft Schools.  Registration forms can be dropped off or mailed to 

Almond-Bancroft School, Attn: Jen Schomer, 1336 Elm St. Almond, WI 54909.  One registration form 

per household please. 

Enrichment 101 
11/11/10, 12/9/10, 1/13/11, 2/10/11, 3/10/11, 4/17/11 and 5/12/11  
(2nd Thurs. of the month) Room 103; 6:30-7:30 PM; $30.00 
 
Cannot decide what type of class is best for you; this course is perfect.  Classes range from basic  
Spanish, stress management, gardening basics, how to deal with difficult people, to energy  
conservation.  Once you start,  you just can’t stop! 

Fitness 
Every Thursday night @ 5:30 PM in room 124; Free! 
 
Shake your groove with other members from the community in various work outs.  The month of  
November will be Yoga Booty!   Walk-ins are welcome!      
 



Almond-Bancroft School District 

ADULT EDUCATION 

COURSES FOR 2010-2011  

Return the completed registration form to the main office to guarantee your 

seat!   Please make checks payable to Almond Bancroft Schools.  Registration forms 

can be dropped off or mailed to Almond-Bancroft School, Attn: Jen Schomer, 1336 

Elm St. Almond, WI 54909.  One registration form per household please. 

Name: (First, Last) 
 
___________________________________________________________________________________     
Address:            
 
___________________________________________________________________________________     
City:                                                                                  State:                                Zip:     
              
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Home/ Cell Phone:                                  Email Address:                                      Are you over the age of 18: 
 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

                                                                      Cost Per Person         Name(s) Attending       Total Cost 
Culinary Arts                                                $60.00                
____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Oprah’s Book Club                             Cost of each book                                                                N/A 
____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Crafts & Hobbies                                           $40.00               
____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Enrichment                                                    $30.00               
____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Money Matters                                                $30.00              
____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Technology                                                    $30.00               
____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Family Wellness                                             $30.00              
____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Fitness                                                             Free! 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________                 

                                                                 Final Cost:                 

 Please list name and email address of those in the same household registering who are not listed at top of page.  
1.    ___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
2. ___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

       3.   ____________________________________________________________________________________________ 



Top-(clock wise):  
Lucas Meddaugh, 
Morgan Baar, Rabe 
Avery, Dayton  
Ammel, Danielle 
Dahms, Tyler  
Bunders, Carissa 
Perzinski, Stephanie  
Rodriguez, Heather 
Merila, Deanna  
Fuella, Brett Beigel, 
Joe Beigel, Kayla 
Smith, Evan Pagel, 
Garret Warzynski, 
Jeff Kollock, Kiara 
Turzinski, Destiny 
Dykes, Amanda  
Crahan 

 

ABHS STUDENT COUNCIL, Advisor Mrs.  Dernbach 

2010-11 Almond-Bancroft Apparel 
Order form at right, return with payment to:  

Almond-Bancroft Schools Attn: Lynne Dernbach, Student Council 
 1336 Elm St. Almond, WI 54909 



Style# STYLE DESCRIPTION COLOR Small Medium Large XL ADULT 
2XL            

ADD $3.00 

ADULT 3XL      
ADD $4.00 

ADULT 4XL      
ADD $4.00 

TOTAL EACH 
PRICE 

TOTAL 
AMOUNT 

A Augusta Large Back Pack Kelly n/a n/a n/a n/a n/a n/a n/a  $25.00  

 Add on back pack NAME:         $5.00  

B Dri-Duck Wildlife Series Structure Cap with side 
Eagle embroidery - top quality! 

Stone -    One 
size adjust-
able hat 

n/a n/a n/a n/a n/a n/a n/a  $20.00  

             

C Ladies Brushed Tricot Jacket Kelly/White      n/a n/a  $30.00  

 Girls Brushed Tricot Jacket Kelly/White     n/a n/a n/a  $30.00  

D Adult Brushed Tricot Jacket Kelly/White       n/a  $30.00  

 Youth Brush Tricot Jacket Kelly/White     n/a n/a n/a  $30.00  

             

E Adult Old School 50/50 Cotton Football Jersey Kelly/White       n/a  $20.00  

 Add Name &/or Number to back of Jersey NAME:  Number:  $5.00 
each 

 

 Youth Old School 50/50 Cotton Football Jersey Kelly/White       n/a  $20.00  

 Add Name &/or Number to back of Jersey NAME:  Number:   $5.00 
each 

 

             

F JR FIT Replica Football Tee Tricot Mesh Black/White      n/a n/a  $20.00  

 Add Name &/or Number to back of Jersey NAME:  Number:  $5.00 
each 

 

F JR FIT Replica Football TEE Tricot Mesh Pink/Charcoal      n/a n/a  $20.00  

 Add Name &/or Number to back of Jersey NAME:  Number:  $5.00 
each 

 

             

G Adult Stadium Replica Mesh Jersey  Black/White       n/a  $20.00  

 Add Name &/or Number to back of Jersey NAME:  Number:  $5.00 
each 

 

G Adult Stadium Replica Mesh Jersey  Pink/Charcoal       n/a  $20.00  

 Add Name &/or Number to back of Jersey NAME:  $5.00 
each 

 

             

H Adult Moisture Wicking Long Sleeve T-Shirt Silver       n/a  $20.00  

 Youth Moisture Wicking Long Sleeve T-Shirt Silver     n/a n/a n/a  $20.00  

I Adult Moisture Wicking Short Sleeve T-Shirt Kelly       n/a  $15.00  

 Youth Moisture Wicking Short Sleeve T-Shirt Kelly     n/a n/a n/a  $15.00  

             

J Adult Hockey Style Hoody with Eagles Embroidery Black      n/a n/a  $35.00  

 Adult Hockey Style Hoody with Eagles Embroidery Graphite      n/a n/a  $35.00  

K Adult Crewneck Sweatshirt with Eagles 
 Embroidery 

Black         $25.00  

 Adult Crewneck Sweatshirt with Eagles  
Embroidery 

Sport Grey         $25.00  

L Youth Hoody with screen printed Eagles Sport Grey     n/a n/a n/a  $20.00  

             

M Sport Teck Ladies Moisture Wicking 1/4 Zip  
Pullover with pocket embroidery 

Dusty Rose         $30.00  

N Sport Teck Adult Moisture Wicking 1/4 Zip  
Pullover with pocket embroidery 

Charcoal 
Grey 

        $30.00  

             

Number:  

2010-2011 Almond-Bancroft Apparel Order Form  
Orders due by: November 15 for Christmas Delivery  Order dues by: Jan 15 for February delivery  

 Attn: Mrs. Dernbach    

NAME  
 

PHONE  AMOUNT YOU OWE $  



GGGGREAT HOLIDAY GIFT IDREAT HOLIDAY GIFT IDREAT HOLIDAY GIFT IDREAT HOLIDAY GIFT IDEA!!! EA!!! EA!!! EA!!!     
 

 
Almond-Bancroft FFA’s Community/School Calendar Fundraiser 
  
The National FFA Organization is dedicated to making a positive difference in the lives of 
students by developing their potential for premier leadership, personal growth and career 
success through agricultural education.  FFA helps the next generation rise up to meet  
tomorrow's challenges.  Its members explore their interests and develop their own unique 
skills and talents through FFA programs.  
 
The Almond-Bancroft FFA is raising money to help students attend leadership conferences, 
conduct community service functions, conduct agricultural education literacy programs and 
many other activities.  With your support they will be able to do many activities to help the 
community and other members of the school.  
 
The calendar will have pictures of some of our Almond-Bancroft students in different activities at school!  
All we need you to do is look at the following order form and support the FFA by purchasing a calendar and 
listings if you would like.  
 

Orders must be received by November 20th, 2010.  
 

The calendars will be available to pick up before Holiday Break!  
 

Our members will also be contacting local businesses to sell advertising spaces that will be placed in full 
view year round on the calendar.  The advertising spaces will be sold for $25 a square about the size of a  
business card.  (It will be in full color.)  The actual size will be determined based on the number of ads  
purchased by community and area businesses.  
 
If you would like to purchase an advertising space, you can send a business card or layout of the ad to the  
address in the sample ad below.  We would be happy to then contact you with further details and a mock-up 
of what your ad would look like.  
 
Thank you for supporting the Agricultural Education Department and the Almond-Bancroft FFA!  
 
We look forward to working with all of you in the future.  
 
 

 
Sample Ad:  

AlmondAlmondAlmondAlmond----Bancroft FFA Bancroft FFA Bancroft FFA Bancroft FFA     

Advisor:  
Ms. Meyer  

1336 Elm St  
Almond, WI 54909  

715-366-2941 ext. 313  
    jmeyer@abschools.k12.wi.us  



 

 Almond-Bancroft FFA  
Community/School Calendar Fundraising Project  

PLEASE PRINT:  

NAME______________________________________ Home number_____________________  
 
Mailing address________________________________________________________________  
 
Town____________________________________________ Zip_________________________  
 
____Yes, I would like to place an order for this year’s community calendar. Listed below are the 
number of calendars I am ordering and / or the people’s names and dates of their anniversaries or 
birthdays.  
 
ONE Calendar with 1-4 free listings _______ @ $12.00 each = __________  
 
50 cents for each listing after four (4) _______extra listings X .50 cents = ________  
(sample one calendar with 7 listing would be $12.00 for calendar with 4 listing and .50 for 3 more listings = $13.50 
total price)  
 

Calendar only (no listings) $11.00 each Order _______ calendars @ $11.00 = _________  
 
MAKE CHECK TO: Almond-Bancroft FFA Total enclosed $____________  
Mail to: Almond-Bancroft FFA attn.: Jodi Meyer, 1336 Elm St. Almond, WI 54909  
or drop off in the: Almond-Bancroft High School Office  
 
Please PRINT:  
Listings Code: (B) for Birthday, (A) for Anniversary, (M) for In Memory, (S) for In Service  
NAME_________________________________________ DATE_______________________ CODE______  
 
NAME_________________________________________ DATE_______________________ CODE______  
 
NAME_________________________________________ DATE_______________________ CODE______  
 
NAME_________________________________________ DATE_______________________ CODE______  
 
NAME_________________________________________ DATE_______________________ CODE______  
 
NAME_________________________________________ DATE_______________________ CODE______  
 
NAME_________________________________________ DATE_______________________ CODE______  
Additional listings can be purchased, just put on another piece of paper please.  
 
QUESTIONS CALL Jodi Meyer, 715-366-2941 ext. 313 or email: jmeyer@abschools.k12.wi.us  
Calendar will display monthly: January-December 2012  
ORDERS WILL BE ACCEPTED NOW THROUGH…… November 20, 2010 so order today!!!!  
 

Thank you for supporting the Almond-Bancroft FFA!!!!!!  



Dear Parent(s), 
Thank you for keeping your lunch bills paid up!  Just a reminder that morning milk is due at the end of the quarter, $11.25.  
Remember to send your child(s) lunch money to school in an envelope labeled with your child's name on the outside. 
 
Sincerely Yours, 
Pat Leary, Food Service Director 
“This institution is an equal opportunity provider” 

 
FLAVORED MILK PROVIDES NINE ESSENTIAL NUTRIENTS 

All milk-regular and flavored–contains a unique combination of nutrients important for growth and development, including three of the 
five “nutrients of concern” for which children have inadequate intakes.  And, flavored milk accounts for less than 3.5% of added sugar 
intake in children ages 6 to 12 and less than 2% in teens. 
 

FIVE REASONS WHY FLAVORED MILK MATTERS 
1. Kids love the taste-Milk provides nutrients essential for good health and kids will drink more when it’s flavored. 
2. Nine essential nutrients-Flavored milk contains the same nine essential nutrients as white milk-calcium, potassium, 

phosphorus, protein, vitamins A,D, and B12, riboflavin and niacin (niacin equivalents)-and is a healthful alternative to 
soft drinks. 

3. Helps kids achieve 3 servings-Drinking low-fat or fat-free white or flavored milk helps kids get the 3 daily servings* 
of dairy foods recommended by the Dietary Guidelines for Americans. 

4. Better diet quality-Children who drink flavored milk meet more of their nutrient needs; do not consume more added 
sugar or total fat; and are not heavier than non-milk drinkers. 

5. Top choice in schools-Low-fat flavored milk is the most popular milk choice in schools and kids drink less (and get 
fewer nutrients) if it’s taken away. 

For more information, visit www.nationaldairycouncil.org/childnutrition 
 
*Daily Recommendations: 3 cups of low-fat, or fat-free milk or equivalent milk products for those 9 years of age and older and 2 cups of low-fat or fat-free 
milk or equivalent milk products for children 2-8 years old. 

From the desk of Pat Leary 

MY COKE REWARDS FOR SCHOOLS 
The My Coke Rewards for Schools program refreshes our 
long-lasting commitment to education by giving today’s 
students what they need.  Together we can help students 
learn and grow by turning My Coke Rewards points into 
rewards for accredited schools grades K-12, providing  
playground equipment, art supplies, sports gear, educational 
resources and much more.   
You can help Almond-Bancroft earn by collecting points 
from codes found on participating Coca-Cola products.  Go 
to www.mycokerewards.com/schools to donate points to 
Almond-Bancroft Schools. 

HELP US EARN PLAY EQUIPMENT FOR THE 
BANCROFT SCHOOL 
 
The Bancroft School is collecting Campbell soup labels to 
be redeemed for equipment for the school: computer games, 
play ground toys and/or manipulatives. 
However, the rules for turning them in have changed.  They 
no longer want the whole front of the label.  They only 
want to UPC symbol.  In fact, we will only 
be able to submit the UPC symbols from 
now on. 
Thank you, 
The Bancroft Staff 

Collect These Items  
And Help Support Almond-Bancroft School Programs 

TAKE CHARGE OF EDUCATION 
Apply for the Target RED card or if you already have one 
go to target.com and designate Almond-Bancroft as your 
school and Target will donate up to one 1% of your RED 
card purchases to Almond-Bancroft Schools. 

BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION 
Start collecting Box Tops!  Look for the 10 cent Box Tops 
coupon on hundreds of products.  You can find BoxTops on 
brands such as Cheerios, Betty Crocker, Pillsbury, Ziploc, 
Kleenex, Hefty and more.   
To see all  participating products  
containing the Box Tops coupon go to 
www.boxtops4education.com.  

JUNIOR CLASS ALUMINUM CAN COLLECTION 
& DROP OFF POINTS 
 

Drop-off points for donated aluminum cans are in 
Bancroft at Schmidt Metals and in  
Almond behind the school.   
The Junior class greatly appreciates your  
aluminum can donations! 



 

 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1 

Cereal, Muffin, 

Juice 

2 

Egg Taco, Juice 

3 

Blue Box Breakfast 

4 

Egg Omelet, 

Toast, Juice 

5 

Cinnamon Roll, 

Yogurt, Juice 

8 

Cereal, Muffin, 

Juice 

9 

Breakfast Bagel, 

Juice 

10 

Cereal, Toast, 

Juice  

11 

Breakfast 

Sandwich, Juice 

12 

Pancake Sausage 

Wrap, Juice 

15 

Ham & Cheese 

Breakfast Bar, 

Juice 

16 

Blue Box Breakfast 

17  

Oatmeal, Toast, 

Juice 

18 

French Toast 

Sticks, Juice  

19 

Cinnamon Roll, 

Yogurt, Juice 

22 

Breakfast Bagel, 

Juice 

23 

Cereal, Muffin, 

Juice 

24 

NO SCHOOL 

25 

NO SCHOOL 

26 

NO SCHOOL 

29 

Cereal, Muffin, 

Juice 

30 

Egg Omelet, 

Toast, Juice 

   

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1 

Pepperoni Pizza, 

Garden Salad 

2 

Chicken Gravy, 

Mashed Potatoes, 

Vegetable, 

Dessert 

3 

Italian Sub-

Sandwich, Oven 

Roasted Potatoes, 

Vegetable 

4 

Beef Gravy, 

Mashed Potatoes, 

Vegetable, Bread 

5 

Beefy Nachos, 

Corn, Dessert 

8 

Cheese Fries, 

Garden Bar 

9 

Mostaccioli, 

Garden Bar, 

Bread 

10 

B.B.Q, French Fries, 

Vegetable 

11 

Chicken Stir Fry, 

Garden Bar 

12 

Chicken Nuggets, 

Tater Barrels, 

Vegetable 

15 

Tacos, Corn 

16 

Baked Potato Bar, 

Bread 

17 

Hamburger, 

Wedges, 

Vegetable 

18 

Turkey, Mashed 

Potatoes, 

Vegetable, Bread, 

Dessert 

19  

Corn Dogs, Ravioli, 

Vegetable 

22 

Chicken 

Quesadilla, 

Vegetable  

23 

Beef Sandwich, 

Confetti Pasta, 

Vegetable 

24 

NO SCHOOL 

25 

NO SCHOOL 

26 

NO SCHOOL 

29 

Hot Dog, French 

Fries, Vegetable 

30 

Cheeseburger Hot 

Dish, Vegetable 

 

 

   

Almond-Bancroft Menus, November 

2010     

Lunch Menu 

Breakfast Menu 

Morning Milk 

$11.25 Per 

Quarter 

Breakfast Prices:  

Reduced – No Charge 

4K (M-W) - 8 days @ 1.00 = $8.00 

4K (T-TH) – 8 days @ 1.00 = $8.00 

K-12th grade – 19 days @ 1.00 = $19.00 

 Milk Served With 

Every Meal 

Lunch Prices: 

4K Reduced (M-W) – 8 days @ .40 = $3.20  

4K Reduced (T-TH) 8 days@.40 = $3.20 

4K (M-W) – 8 days @ 1.60 = $12.80 

4K (T-TH) 8 days@ 1.60 = $12.80 

K-12th grade Reduced – 19 days @ .40 = $7.60 

K-5th grade – 19 days @ 1.60 = $30.40 

6th – 12th grade – 19 days @ 1.85 = $35.15 

Fruit Served With 

Every Lunch 



Almond-Bancroft School                                                                           Non-Profit Org. 
1336 Elm St                                                                                               US Postage Paid 
Almond, WI  54909                                                                                   Almond, WI  54909 
                                                                                                                   Permit #1 
                                                                                                                  “PRSRTD.” “ECRWSS” 
 

BOXHOLDER 
                                                                         

Check Your Newsletter Label Below 
 

If you receive your newsletter with a mailing 
label addressed with an address (not stamped  
“BOXHOLDER”),  please check to see if 
your address is correct.  If you receive a 
newsletter with a mailing label and no longer 
wish to receive the newsletter or need  
corrections made to your mailing label please 
call Trina Warzynski at 366-2941 (x422). 

BAD WEATHER…IS THERE SCHOOL?  
This is a question that can be answered by turning on your TV’s to channel 9 (WAOW) or channel 7 
(WSAW).   If you prefer to listen to the radio, it will be broadcast on WYTE -106.5, WLJY -96.7, WGLX -
103.3, FM 109.7, and WDUX -800 AM / 92.7 FM.  

the cold has arrived! 
Please make sure your child/children are dressed for the cold, as they have recess 
outside regardless of what they are wearing!  Coat, hat, gloves, snow-pants and 
boots for when the snow begins to fly!  

                                                                                                                    Veterans Day CeremonyVeterans Day CeremonyVeterans Day CeremonyVeterans Day Ceremony    
    
                       Where: Almond School, West Gym                       Where: Almond School, West Gym                       Where: Almond School, West Gym                       Where: Almond School, West Gym    
                                                                                               Date:  November 12, 2010*       Date:  November 12, 2010*       Date:  November 12, 2010*       Date:  November 12, 2010*    
                         Time:  1:00 pm                          Time:  1:00 pm                          Time:  1:00 pm                          Time:  1:00 pm ––––around 2:00 pmaround 2:00 pmaround 2:00 pmaround 2:00 pm                                                                                

        Presented by        Presented by        Presented by        Presented by: Almond: Almond: Almond: Almond----Bancroft National Honor SocietyBancroft National Honor SocietyBancroft National Honor SocietyBancroft National Honor Society    
Please join us in honoring the service and sacrifice of veterans of all wars, past and present.  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

HONOR AREA VETERANS AND ACTIVE SERVICE MEMBERSHONOR AREA VETERANS AND ACTIVE SERVICE MEMBERSHONOR AREA VETERANS AND ACTIVE SERVICE MEMBERSHONOR AREA VETERANS AND ACTIVE SERVICE MEMBERS    
Almond-Bancroft High School would like to recognize all its alumni and community veterans, as 
well as active service members during the November 12th Veterans Day Ceremony.  If you know 
of a veteran or service member who deserves recognition at the ceremony, please contact Nicole 
Brandt at 715-366-2941, ext. 312 – or email at nbrandt@abschools.k12.wi.us         
 
*The ceremony was moved to the day after Veterans Day because there was a conflict with a field 
trip taking place on Veterans Day.  We also wanted to accommodate our guest speakers. 

The Almond Community Theater (ACT)  
invites you to share your talents with Almond, 
Bancroft and surrounding communities.   
Apply today to be a part of the ACT Christmas 

Talent Show to be held on December 4th & 5th.   
Applications are available by calling 715-366-2941 
ext. 421, by November 10th.  Applications are open to 
anyone, anywhere, cash prizes will be awarded! 


